MOKELUMNE HILL VETERANS MEMORIAL DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES

APRIL 15, 2022


The meeting was called to order by Chair, Thomas Ringlein at 7:00 pm.  All members were present along with guest Pilar Coppers.  Bill Dahl was 20 minutes late to the meeting due to another engagement.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited, and the minutes of the previous meeting were approved as corrected.  There was no public comment.

REPORT ON MAINTENCE AT TOWN HALL AND PARK FACILITIES:  Hertzig Sand and Gravel gave the bill for the repairs to the Horse Arena surface restoration to Pilar Coppers.  The bill totaled $14,100, of which, the 4H club agreed to pay $12,821.13 of that total, and the MHVMD agreed to pick up the balance of $1278.87.  

Regarding the use of the remaining PG&E funds, the Calaveras County CAO office is requiring a change to our letter/memo request, so she will give a new memo for new use of funds.  We discussed good dates for the electrical work so that it did not interfere with current events planned for the venue.

For the cleaning contract for the Town Hall, after a discussion Noelle motioned that we keep the contract as-is for the next year, and offer it to the current contractor.  Ken seconded the motion.  4 Ayes, zero noes, one absent (Bill).

We circled back to the horse arena now that Bill is present (arrived from previous engagement).  The arenavator needs repairs, and some parts to make it operational again.  We discussed storage of the arenavator, perhaps at Mike Delorto’s property.  We also discussed potential tractors in town we could use if the arenavator does in fact require a PTO to operate correctly.  Bill made a motion to authorize up to $600 in parts and labor to repair the arenavator, Ken seconded the motion.  Vote was 5 Ayes, zero noes.

Bill and Pilar Coppers are working on the sprinkler system this Wednesday to see how much functionality is still available in the current setup.  Jeremy Zellers will be available to assist with the plumbing if necessary, and offer any expert opinions.

The propane tank was fully inspected this month as expected, and received a clean bill of health from Campora propane.  

We discussed issues at Hobbs Field in keeping the fire lane open next to the snack bar.  We discussed painting a fire lane “no parking zone” on the asphalt, cones, and other barriers to keep that space open.  We decided to table the issue for the May meeting.


OGALS GRANT AWARD:  OGALS grant award is fully approved.  We need to get the paperwork ready to apply for a loan to help with paying contractors because of the way the reimbursements are authorized through OGALS.  Work on the tennis courts will commence once the weather gets warmer and we have the funds to proceed.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  See attached.

CORRESPONDENCE AND ANNOUNCEMENTS:  None this month

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,



Noelle M Ringlein							TJ Ringlein
Secretary								Chairperson

